
TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES

August 6, 2001
This meeting of the Malabar Town Council was held at the Town Hall at 2725 Malabar Road.

ROLL CALL:

MAYOR/CHAIR:

PHILLIP CREWS




VICE-CHAIR:

CHARLENE HORTON - EXCUSED




COUNCIL MEMBERS:
TOM ESCHENBERG








HENRY DEKKER 

NANCY TINIO-BORTON








STEVE RIVET




ADMINISTRATOR:

WILLIAM HALL 




ATTORNEY:


RICK TORPY 




CLERK:


SUSAN KABANA

Also present were Jim Phelps, Building Official, Chuck McClelland, Fire Chief, Allen Wollard, Park and Recreation Board Chair, and Trails and Greenways Volunteer Coordinator, Richard Cameron.

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by the Mayor.  Prayer and pledge were lead by the Mayor.

ADDITIONS AND DELETIONS TO AGENDA:

Remove Zach Prusak from the agenda, he is to be on the next agenda.  Mayor approves agenda as amended. Rivet – Orhangazi is misspelled on the agenda for tonight. 

CONSENT AGENDA:

MOTION:  Rivet/Eschenberg to approve.  VOTE:  All aye.

REPORTS:

ENGINEER:
Maria Parkhurst from Frazier Engineering gives an overview of two grants that they are working on for the Town.  Explains maps showing the locations of the two grants that she will discuss tonight.

The goal of the first grant is to better regulate the water flow to the north and to provide treatment and attenuation (control of flooding down stream).  The water will flow into a pond located at Malabar and Corey.  The improvements of this project are (1) pipe capacity so as to improve the capacity of this system and (2) a pond to hold some of the water and treat it before it is discharged out to Turkey Creek.

The plans are complete for this project and we have the necessary permit from St. John’s.  It took over one year to get the permit due to wetlands issues.  One of the items not complete on this project is the property acquisition for the pond.  Currently St. John’s is having the property appraised.  We will not be widening any of the ditches so we will not need any additional ROW.

The second item that is not complete is the FEMA funding.  This project was split into two phases of funding.  The first phase was for engineering, which has been completed, and the second phase is for construction.  The remaining funding will not cover the entire cost of the project.  She notes that there is staff in Tallahassee that reviews local projects and makes recommendations to the federal government as to whether or not a project should be funded.  Parkhurst knows that the staff in Tallahassee recommended funding for this project.  An answer from FEMA is due at the end of August or the beginning of September.

Parkhurst notes that there is a lot of flooding in the central-south-east section of Town and the biggest hindrance to the water is the pipes.  There are pipes that are just too small.  There is a 36” pipe that needs to be 54”, there is a 48” pipe that needs to be 72”.  As people built their driveways they put in pipe and there was not enough consistency given to the size.  

Rivet – how long would this project take?  Parkhurst – the construction phase will take approximately 21 months.  There is a lot of dirt to dig, the pond would have to be dug before the pipes could be replaced.  Eschenberg – what is the plan for the dirt?  Hall – we are hoping to sell it to a contractor for the work.  Meaning that they can have the dirt if they dig it out.  Eschenberg – what about the Malabar mining ordinance?  Hall – it is in the process of being revised, pending Council approval.

Parkhurst - there is one more federal permit that will be required before construction can begin but it cannot be obtained until a contractor is chosen.  It governs the manner in which the contractor completes the projects.  They must have a plan of attack so as to have minimal impact on the areas down the line.

Hall – when this project is done we should not have the stormwater flooding that we have had in the past few weeks.

Parkhurst – the second grant to be discussed tonight will accomplish the same thing (reduced flooding).  It provides for another pond on Weber Road.  It will be critical for the ditches to be maintained after these projects are done so as to not hinder the flow of water.

This project design is not final at this time, she hopes to have it complete by the end of September.  Permits still need to be approved and property acquisition still needs to be completed.  St. John’s is appraising this property as well as the other one mentioned above.  This project will involve digging a ditch along Weber as well as land acquisition for the ditch.  Ten property owners are involved.  Hall – in the past property owners have been willing to give the ROW to Malabar if it is to be used for drainage ditches.

ATTORNEY:


Torpy – has worked with the Ritters on the negotiations for the construction of Malabar ditch.  Hall – is coming to realize that we are really affecting their day-to-day business when construction begins.  Torpy – people come into their park with very expensive RV’s and they are not going to want to listen to some loud diesel pump running continuously.  Feels that they have some legitimate concerns.


Tinio-Borton – is very concerned about the cost of Torpy’s involvement.  One of the things that was negotiated with the Ritter’s was the fact that the Town could save money (in order to spend it on what Ritter’s were asking for) by not getting Torpy involved.  Mr. Ritter was a lawyer and he was to write up their conditions.  Torpy – it is not like he has involved in hard negotiating for hours, he feels that thus far it is only been a couple of hours of billable time.

ADMINISTRATOR:
Notes that the new signs are up at the entrances to Town.

CLERK:
- Candidate qualifying is September 7th through the 21st.  Seats up for election are District 4, Tom Eschenberg, and District 5, Henry Dekker.  Since both of them have reached their term limits they can no longer run for office.

- At the July 2nd Council meeting we passed a resolution regarding the changing of the qualifying period for the 2002 election.  Since that time Paul Gougleman (attorney for the City of Melbourne) has discovered a Statute that states that candidate qualifying may be changed by ordinance.  So she will present that same resolution to Council, in ordinance form, in the near future.

- Need to set a date for a budget workshop.  August 22nd at 7:30 pm.

- Notes that she will be working the Florida Association of City Clerk’s booth at the League Conference on Friday, August 24th.

ACTION ITEMS:
1.  RESOLUTION 11-01:  VOTED DEBT REFERENDUM REGARDING PARK AND RECREATION FOR NOVEMBER ELECTION
Bill Withers – supports the need for money for our parks but he does not feel that a tractor should be included in what is purchased with that money.  He feels that the past articles published in the newspaper will mislead the citizens because nothing has been published thus far about purchasing a tractor.  He notes that It has also been mentioned that we could obtain grants to cover the cost of some of this, and Withers feels that if this is the case, then why tax us?

MOTION:  Dekker/Rivet to read by title only.  VOTE:  All aye.  Mayor reads:

RESOLUTION 11- 01

A RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN OF MALABAR, BREVARD COUNTY, FLORIDA, TO SUBMIT A REFERENDUM ISSUE TO THE VOTERS AT THE GENERAL ELECTION 0N NOVEMBER 6, 2001, PROPOSING AN INCREASE TO THE MILLAGE RATE FOR AD VALOREM TAX BY .5 MIL (50 CENTS PER ONE THOUSAND DOLLARS OF TAXABLE ASSESSED REAL PROPERTY VALUE) FOR A PERIOD OF THREE YEARS, TO BE DEDICATED TO RECREATIONAL PURPOSES WITHIN THE MALABAR COMMUNITY PARK, ESTABLISHING THE FORM FOR THE BALLOT; DIRECTING THE TOWN CLERK TO FORWARD A COPY OF THE RESOLUTION TO THE SUPERVISOR OF ELECTIONS; PROVIDING FOR PUBLIC NOTICE OF THE REFERENDUM; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICT; PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

MOTION:  Rivet/Dekker to approve.
Tinio-Borton – she is for this referendum but does not want to see the park built half-way.  She feels strongly about changing the resolution to a full one mill.  She feels that we need a concession stand and that we need to build this park the right way.

MOTION TO AMEND:  Tinio-Borton/    to adjust the amount from .5 mill to 1 mill.
Motion to amend dies for lack of second.

Rivet – discusses costs involved.  Hall – notes we will still seek grants and we can use these funds to match those grants.  Rivet – feels that half a mill was agreed upon at the workshop and that it is a reasonable amount to ask the voters for.  Eschenberg – after listening to Wither’s comments he has to agree about not purchasing a tractor with these funds.  He notes that we won’t even see this money until November 2002, and knowing that things can change between now and then he hates to see us be so specific in the referendum.  Feels the question should be a more general statement regarding bringing the park to completion.  He agrees with Tinio-Borton that we need to finish this park but he doesn’t want to see us locked into specifics.  The fund will only be used for the park but we need to use it for whatever the park needs at that time.  

Torpy – you can add a ‘not limited to’ statement in the referendum.  Mayor – agrees, notes that if we have to purchase a tractor sooner than we get the money then we would be locked into purchasing a tractor that we don’t need.

Hall – reminds Council that this all started because of last years County referendum that failed in Malabar.  If it passed we were to receive a $75,000 no-match grant.  Since the referendum failed we were out the $75,000, but on the bright side the citizens of Malabar were not going to be taxed for recreation purposes for the next 20 years.  The proposal tonight is to ‘make up’ for the $75,000 that we could have received.

MOTION TO AMEND:   Eschenberg/Dekker to amend Section 2 to read as follows:

“Referendum No. 1:
Increase in Millage for funding the recreational needs within Malabar Community Park

Shall the Town of Malabar assess an additional ad valorem tax of .5 mil ($ .50 per one thousand dollars of taxable assessed real property value), commencing in fiscal year 2002 and continuing for a period of three years, in order to provide for the park and recreational needs of the community. This money would be spent on capital improvements for Malabar Community Park, for projects such as, but not limited to, the construction of an irrigation system for the ball fields, to purchase maintenance equipment to maintain both the playing fields and the open park land, install dugouts and bleachers, purchase playground equipment, and provide for the lighting of the ball fields and courts.”

VOTE ON MOTION TO AMEND:  All aye.

VOTE ON MOTION TO APPROVE:  Aye – Dekker, Eschenberg, Rivet, Tinio-Borton.

2.  NAMING OF THE 100 ACRE PARCEL ADJACENT OT THE MALABAR SCRUB SANCTUARY

MOTION:  Eschenberg/Rivet to accept the Park Board recommendation.

The name will be:  Richard E. Cameron Sr. & Volunteers Wilderness Preserve.

VOTE:  All aye.

3.  BROOK HOLLOW:  LETTER FROM BML INVESTMENTS, AND PRN REAL ESTATE AND INVESTMENTS, LTD.

Torpy – notes that this is still pending litigation, if Council wants to discuss the letters in tonight’s packet then Torpy suggests an executive meeting.  He feels that the letter from BML/PRN is ‘posturing’.  

Hall – notes that EELS is expressing possible interest in this property.  Dekker – feels we have enough land off the tax rolls.  Hall – anyone, including the County, can purchase that land.

Council feels that they should have an executive session.  Hall – notes that an executive session costs about $400 for the court reporter and the transcribing, we shouldn’t hold an executive session unless we need to reach an conclusion to an issue.  Council agrees, and will hold an executive session in the future.

Council will talk to Zach Prusak at the next meeting about the possible intentions of the EELS regarding the land south of Brook Hollow.

4.  RESOLUTION 12-01:  NAMING ORHANGAZI, TURKEY AS OUR SISTER CITY

MOTION:  Rivet/Dekker to read by title only.  VOTE:  All aye.  Mayor read:

RESOLUTION 12-01

A RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN OF MALABAR, BREVARD COUNTY, FLORIDA DESIRING A SISTER CITY RELATIONSHIP WITH THE CITY OF ORHANGAZI, TURKEY;  PROVIDING FOR A LONG-TERM EXCHANGE OF CULTURAL, PROFESSIONAL, EDUCATIONAL, AND GOVERNMENTAL IDEAS; PROVIDING FOR MEMBERSHIP IN SISTER CITIES INTERNATIONAL;  PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICT; AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.
MOTION:  Rivet/Dekker to approve.

Rivet – this is for a cultural exchange an will cost us very little.  He will be going there next summer and will happy to represent Malabar.


Kabana – our gift to Orhangazi will be a framed print by local artist Lloyd Berhardt.

VOTE:  Aye – Rivet, Dekker, Eschenberg, Tinio-Borton.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None.

REPORTS:  MAYOR, COUNCIL
- Dekker – nothing at this time.

- Rivet – thanks Council for passing the resolution regarding Orhangazi.

- Eschenberg – is the auditor raising their price considerably?  It may be time to go out for bid.  Wants Kabana to call them and discuss this cost increase.

Hall – Chief McClelland has an announcement.  Chief – the Malabar Volunteer Fire Department Incorporated has purchased an 1994 ambulance for $6,500 for donation to the Town.  It is in very good condition.  Eschenberg – what does that do to your corporate funding?  Chief – it will hurt, especially because we cannot have the hay ride this year because the main organizer, Tammy Howard, recently had a baby.  Dekker – instructs McClelland to write a letter to Brook Hollow regarding funding and he will see that it gets consideration.  Hall – this is not the first time the Corporation has purchased a vehicle for the Town.

MOTION:  Mayor adjourns the meeting without objection.
Meeting adjourns at 9:07 pm.








BY:

Mayor Phillip R. Crews, Chair

ATTEST:   

Susan Kabana, CMC

Town Clerk/Treasurer

DATE:

(seal)

